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HOLIDAY PARTY 
 
Yes, Virginia, there will be a holiday party. On Tuesday, 
December 14, from 5:00pm to 6:00pm, NCM will host a virtual 
party via Zoom. Be prepared to answer a serious question, laugh 
at corny jokes and play a game or two. And, adult beverages are 

not discouraged. The link for the party is https://miscao-
sc.zoom.us/j/96350219446?pwd=amV5aDFyb3djd2
pja1Vhdm5kb0ZRUT09 
 

AMAZON SMILE 
 
I know this message appeared in last month’s newsletter, but I 
do think it is worth repeating. Every time you shop through 
Amazon, Amazon will make a contribution to Northern 
Community Mediation at no expense to you under one 
condition. You have to go to Amazon Smile, and then 

 Click on get started 
 Type in Citizen Dispute Resolution Service, Inc. 
 Click select button 
 Click the box by “Yes, I understand that I must always 

start at smile.amazon.com to support CDRS, Inc. 
 Click on start shopping 

Easy as pie. 
 

TATA & BEST OF LUCK 
 

Mediator Chuck McKone, who had a way of making clients feel 
at ease, will be leaving NCM. Chuck and his wife have decided 
to move to Florida. Hopefully, Chuck will find a mediation 
center down in Florida. 
 

DONOR CAMPAIGN LETTER 
 
Approximately 400 donor campaign letters were sent out last 
week. If you have not yet received one, let me know, and I will 
send one to you. This year’s true story about two pairs of pants 
is quite moving. And, please, consider a year-end donation to 
NCM> 
 

COVID UPDATE 
 
With the number of COVID cases on the rise, the number of 
breakthrough cases of those who have been vaccinated and had 
the booster, the uncertainty of the newest variant and the 
uncertainty of what the holidays will bring, it is unlikely that 
face-to-face mediations will return soon. 
 

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 
 
Before you put your nose into somebody else’s business, put 
your heart into it.” ~13-Year Old Boy 

FIELD TRIP 

 
Pictured from left to right: Laura Buckingham, Jane Millar, Karen Cole 
 
On Monday, September 20, NCM staff ventured out on a field 
trip to the Raven Hill Discovery Center. Actually, if we referred 
to the adventure as a team building experience, it would sound a 
little more professional. The bottom line is that it was a nice 
break in the daily routine for all three of us. Raven Hill was one 
of 12 organizations in the country to have the honor of 
displaying an exhibit from the Smithsonian Institute. If you have 
never been to Raven Hill, you need to go. It is a phenomenal 
resource in northern Michigan that is second to none. 
 

VERY IMPRESSIVE 
 
Not only is Hugh Conklin a mediator for Northern Community 
Mediation and not only does he serve as treasurer of the NCM 
Board of Directors, Hugh is now the mayor of Boyne City. 
Congratulations, Hugh 

SOCIAL MEDIA 
 
Executive Director Jane Millar has met with the East Jordan 
High School students in Matt Hamilton’s video class. She 
explained to them what mediation is and how it works. Based 
upon that discussion, the students will be developing a video that 
NCM can us on its Instagram page.  Later in December, Jane 
will be meeting with Molly Jones’ class at Alanson High School 
for the same purpose. As if that is not enough, during the second 
semester of the school year, Jane will met with classes at 
Concord Boyne, Harbor Light and Petoskey. 
 
For their efforts, each class will receive $250 so that their 
teachers can purchase equipment and supplies for their 
classrooms. The Women’s Club has contributed $500 towards 
this initiative. If you know of anyone who might be interested in 
helping the cause, send them my way. 
 

USELESS FACT 
 
There is a company that turns dead bodies into an ocean reef. 
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